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 Oregon Joint Use Association 

Standards Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

March 4, 2008 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 10:12 a.m.   A quorum was present: 
 
Members Present    
   
Gary Lee (Chair), Charter Communications 
Stan Cowles, Qwest  
Scott Jennings, Verizon 
Rob Kolosvary, UAM 
Tamara Johnson, Springfield Utility Board 
Michelle Ness, Central Lincoln PUD  
John Wallace, PUC Staff  
 
 OJUA Staff 
Genoa Ingram 

Members Not Present  
 
David Asgharian, PacifiCorp 
Dave Chaney, Accent Inc. 
Jim Corwin, Verizon  
Jim Flu, PacifiCorp 
Jim Mcguire, PGE  
Gary Payne, Qwest 
Gary Putnam, PUC Staff 
Scott Wheeler, Comcast 

 
Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of the February 5, 2008 meeting were approved as amended.   
 
Spring Training Presentation 
The Committee discussed the presentation during the OJUA Spring Training and will 
include a presentation of the current goals and projects (Chair Lee - 15 minutes with 
handouts), a PowerPoint overview of the Construction Practices Handbook with 
emphasis on the Equipment chapter (Michelle - 15 minutes with handouts), a 
demonstration of the inspection form (Stan – 30 minutes).  Participants will be given the 
answer key for the form following the presentation.  Staff was directed to insure that two 
projectors would be available and to send Michelle all section headings.  
 
PDA Software Evaluation 
Committee members reviewed modification.  Chair Lee will incorporate suggested 
changes prior to the next meeting.   During the review and discussion, the Committee 
noted that the OJUA Inspection Form had been modified and the column referencing the 
NESC code had been eliminated.  Michelle expressed concern that the new column 
heading (Comments) was too generic and suggested that the Committee ask the Board to 
restore the original language. Chair Lee agreed and offered to address the issue at the 
March Board meeting.  
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Mapping 
Staff was asked to request a status report from Mark Gubrud. COMPLETED 
 
Pole Identification Matrix 
Staff was asked to compile a list of those companies that have not responded to the pole 
tagging survey.  COMPLETED - ATTACHED 
 
Subcommittee Updates 
Chair Lee reported that Subcommittee B had experienced attendance issues and had 
fallen slightly behind.  
 
Other Business 
Staff was asked to contact Stan and request that he send riser chapter info to Rob.  Staff 
reported that the Executive Committee had requested that the Standards Committee 
addressed the issue of boxing the pole. 
 
Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the OJUA Standards Committee was scheduled for Friday, March 21 
4, 10:00 a.m., at the OJUA Conference Room in Salem.  A second meeting was 
scheduled for Thursday, April 8, 10:00 a.m. at the OJUA Conference Room in Salem.    
 
Adjourn 
There was no further business and the meeting was adjourned at 12:21 p.m. 
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